May, 31, 2013

Mr. E. Piccioni, Principal St. Mary Catholic Secondary School 200 Whitney Ave Hamilton, ON L8S 2G7

Dear Mr. Piccioni,

## Re: Corey Pearce

I just wanted to send a quick note to recognize Corey Pearce, Educational Assistant at St. Mary Secondary for all his hard work and dedication to the drum line students not to mention leading the varsity group to a second provincial win.

Corey instills enthusiasm and morals, and teaches them perseverance, creating the foundation for students to commit to projects and see them through to completion which is the basis for building good work ethic in youth

He's always caring, positive and takes the time to know each student as an individual. He also has a great sense of humour and has a nickname for each student. My daughter frequently comments on how the group is very caring and that they feel like a family.

As a parent, I appreciate that he gives up his personal time (Tuesdays and Thursdays after school and all day Saturday) to coach the drum line students. He is truly dedicated to the students of St. Mary Secondary School and a definite asset to the school community.

Sincerely,

Christine Boucher

Mother of Lauren Boucher

905 628-5607 <a href="mailto:chris.boucher@mohawkcollege.ca">chris.boucher@mohawkcollege.ca</a>

cc: Mary Cipolla, Superintendent of Education